Johnstown Saddle Club February 6, 2016 Minutes

Meeting was called fo order at 7:02.
Roll call of officers was done and all were in attendance.
Secretary's report for January was read and approved.

Treasurer's report: For January we had $855 in checking; $5,040.09 in savings; and
$485.50 in the royalty account.

For the royalty report: Erin and Cayley reported on their experience at Stock Show which
was a success. They also reported that they have received sponsorship from Brighton Feed
and Saddle Up. They are working on other sponsors as well. Finally, Erin reported that
her aunt will be making new sashes for the girls.

Gymkhana report: Ashley brought forward that she has been contacted about whether a
parent can ride alongside a child in a lead line class. There is a concern that it would make
it hard to control the horse if anything were to occur and since we follow 4H rules
someone must be on the ground.

Show report: Paige reported that she is working on judges for next year and welcomes
suggestions.

New members: Jen and Torie Dingman were present; they are interested in lead line for
the upcoming season.

For member time: Virginia Chandler brought up the royalty sashes again and asked the
club to sponsor the cost for the new sashes since they will be passed down to future
royalty. This was approved by the club. Virginia said she is open to ideas for style, etc.
She will have her sister make one first and share with the club before making the other
two.

For old business: Julie will have the business cards made up this coming month.

For new business: Susan received the paperwork for updating our insurance for the
upcoming year so that will need to be handled.

Bills to be paid: Royalty receipt for $118.40.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:13.



Next meeting will be March 6, 2016 at 7:00.



